UFTON 
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

held at the Village Hall

on Tuesday 2nd March 2010 at 8pm

1. The meeting was chaired by J Tayler (Ufton Parish Council). He welcomed the guest speaker Robert Weeks, Head of Environment at Warwickshire County Council, Parish Council Nigel Hill, District and County Councillor Bob Stevens and 6 residents.

2. PC Nigel Hill – Cllr Tayler thanked PC Nigel Hill for attending the meeting and explained that PC Hill would be retiring in June after 30 years service in the Police Force.  In the last 10 years, PC Hill had been based in Southam and looked after Ufton.  The village residents always appreciated his approachability and sense of humour but in dealing with local misdemeanours, PC Hill was found to be very firm but fair.  He had received a number of commendations ‘from the top’ for things he has achieved.  PC Hill had been invited to the meeting to give our thanks, wish him well in his retirement and offer a small token of our appreciation.  PC Hill responded that he had enjoyed working in Ufton and thought it to be a lovely place to live.  He did not yet know who his replacement would be.

3. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 7th April 2009.
Last year’s minutes had been displayed and were approved and signed. There were no matters arising. 

4.  Guest speaker – Robert Weeks.  Cllr Tayler welcomed Mr Weeks once again to the meeting and explained that, 
when considering rubbish, recycling issues affect us most.  Two years ago Mr Weeks had told us what was going to happen with the new collection arrangements, and he has come back now to tell us what’s been good, not so good and the future direction.   
Robert then made a very interesting presentation – which explained the changes which have occurred since recycling began, on the larger scale, in August 2008.   Robert advised that it now possible to put more items into the blue recycling bin, including margarine pots, clean tin foil and food trays.


Robert then took a series of questions:


Q.  Can coat hangers be placed in these bins?


A.  Yes


Q.  How clean do containers have to be?


A.  Just rinsed in warm, soapy water is fine


Q.  In which bin should we place bones?


A.  In the green bin – they can be wrapped in newspaper or mixed in with the 
garden waste.


Q.  Do you have any influence in Supermarket wrapping?


A.  I wish we did but all supermarkets have done a lot to reduce weight and 


           size of the packaging.  They have all signed up to an agreement to reduce       
      packaging further in time.  Hopefully, the Government will put more        


           stringent requirements on them.

Q.  What about window envelopes – do we need to take out the cellophane?


A.  It helps if you do but rather than not recycle at all, it is best to place these 

      in  the blue bins and they will be extracted at the recycling plant.

Q.  Should we put rubbish in plastic bags and then into the recycling bin?


A.  It is more helpful to have it loose in the bin.  


Q.  Where are the recycling plants?


A.  A new plant will be build at Ettington and it will then be sorted out there.  
      At the moment, it is trucked over the UK to different recycling plants.


Q.  What about batteries and light bulbs?


A.  We can’t take light bulbs.  Retailers often offer to have batteries returned 
       to them and there are battery recycling centres across the County.


Q.  What about business premises?


A.  We don’t provide any trade collections at all.  Verdant do offer recycling 
      for businesses at commercial rates.  BIFFA should be providing you with 
      that service.  Domestic waste only accounts for a very small proportion of 
      overall waste.


Q.  What about camping gas canisters?


A.  They should be returned to the retailer or a County Council site.  We 
    
      cannot recycle them.


Q.  Why haven’t we got smaller bins?


A.  Great discussion took place before this service started on the size of the 
       bins.  We took the view that it might have been too big a step to bring in 
       smaller bins than the ones we chose.  We did buy a number of bins for 
       smaller households and you can put your name on a reserve list for one of 
       these.

Q.  Is there a market for the recycled material?


A.  There are lots of stories about where it all goes!  Everything is recycled in 
      the UK.  A lot of private operators are building plants, some big paper 
      
      mills are building their own recycling units too.

The Chairman thanked Robert for the interesting talk and his time.
5.  Round-up of the year’s activities – the Chairman then explained there would be some reports given by Village organisations and our District/County Councillor Bob Stevens.
6.  WCC/SDC Representative’s Report – Cllr Bob Stevens
· Planning:  There will be an increase in housing allocations but this will not be decided until after the General Election.  It is thought that 5,000 homes will be allocated to the Stratford District to be built in the next 10 years.  Stratford District Council is doing a local development framework and early stages show that any house building will take place in the major towns.   
Dallas Burston has made an application for a hotel and larger sports complex.  At present, this is held up by Highways but it is thought that the grounds may be used as a training ground for the Olympics.  There is a planning application to revamp the house and add a helicopter pad, although they claim this would be used only 2 or 3 times a week.

BIFFA site is now finalised, although they still have outstanding planning for a sorting plant.  The flashing sign at the Bascote junction will be done, hopefully before the end of the financial year.  

Two planning Committees (East and West) are returning with effect from 18th May 2010.  

· Après Snow – the waste collection was very good and gritting generally good, although I know a lot of people would have liked to see the side roads gritted as well.  The County Council has just allocated £100,000 for pot hole repairs – at the moment, they are being temporarily filled but a permanent filling will take place soon.

· Budget – The District Council element of the Council Tax is set to increase by 1.5%, County Council element by 2.4%  Major pressures on WCC Council Tax are the increasing numbers of elderly people who need care, and, as a result of Baby P, more children are being taken into care.  There is a move towards sheltered housing in place of more care homes.

· 50 mph speed limit – this is now the limit virtually across the County and there has been a reduction in road accidents and fatalities.  Normally this is 400 people per annum and it has dropped by 20.

· Southam/Long Itchington – the Climafuel application was turned down and they are now looking for a new use of the cement works in Long Itchington.  Tesco’s plans are going ahead and there is more discussion about Southam town centre.  Part of the Tesco agreement was that they invest £800,000 in Southam for development.  There will be new railway stations at Stratford and Kenilworth – like Warwick Parkway – hopefully to open in the next couple of years.
· Galanos House – has planning permission for a 30 bed dementia unit.

Cllr Stevens then thanked Gillian Ingham for her support and hard work as Clerk and welcomed Jane Cove as the new Clerk.  Bob added that he does enjoy coming to Ufton and working together with the Parish Council.


Q.  Why are only parts of The Fosse 50mph?


A.  It is only 50 by the roundabout, the rest is 60 mph.


Q.  Is it just 50 mph in Warwickshire?


A.  Yes


Q.  Is it enforceable?


A.  As any speed limit can be if the Police enforce it.


Q.  What happens to the fine money?


A.  It goes centrally.  It is only parking fees which go locally.

J Tayler thanked Cllr Stevens for his help and support for the PC and village during the year.
7. The Village Hall Committee – Gillian Ingham advised that Lesley van Kesteren is now Chairman of the Committee, the other members being, Freda Vice Chairman, Mary Treasurer, Marilyn and Diane
· Meetings – 4 plus AGM
· Bookings were up on the previous year

- the twice weekly Pilates classes run by Southam College are still proving 
very popular 


- Mike Davy’s band rehearses once a week 


- there were several private parties during the year, it is an ideal venue for 
children’s parties


- the Church has used the VH for services during the winter and for PCC 
meetings; there was a wake in memory of Honor Braithwaite and Christmas 
drinks after the carol concert


- the Parish Council meets regularly on the first Tuesday of the month. 

· Fund-raising


The Christmas Fayre and turkey raffle raised a record £565 for Hall funds-it 
was disappointing that not many children came to meet Father Christmas.

· Maintenance

The toiletS and passage areas were redecorated.


Now we have to fund the repair to the stone wall at the front which was 
demolished by someone/something in January. 

· Thank you


Finally our past and present Chairmen would like to thank the Committee for 
their efforts. New members and ideas for activities are always welcome.

8. Village Fete – Emma Masefield reported that in spite of the weather £1,100 was raised at the Village Fete which was held in the Village Hall.   The event illustrated Ufton’s spirit and last year, 5 stalls improved on their takings.  There was a tombola, plant sale, jams and dolphin game.  It is a fantastic event and brings people together.  The venue of this year’s Fete is yet to be decided but it will be held on 5th June 2010.  The theme for this year’s fancy dress is the Madhatter’s Tea Party.  Notices will be displayed and Emma asked villagers to support the Fete however they can.
9. Church news – Ann Ainscow said that Betty Allington had sent thanks for all the notes from villagers.  Ann then reported that the Church is very alive in Ufton with services on 3 Sundays of the month – every fourth Sunday the congregation joined the service at St James, Southam.  The Church Fete and Lunchbreak is now organised by Emma Masefield and her friends.  There had been a Harvest Supper and Punch Party in the Village Hall and Carols were sung in the Pub.  The Church supports charities in Leamington Spa, like the Christian Mission and Shoe Box appeal.  The Mothering Sunday service will be held in the Church, after it has been spring cleaned – please come and join us.  Urgent repairs of the Church are necessary, which is very worrying due to the funds required for this.  The future of the Church depends on the people of Ufton and the Friends of Ufton Church has been founded to help with fund-raising.  The Parish Council’s contribution to the mowing of the churchyard helps.  The PCC will hold its AGM on 22nd March at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.   
10.   Chairman’s Report: Very much a BAU year for the Parish Council i.e. not much that was difficult, dangerous or life-threatening, but a number of 'normal activities.

We have handled 9 Planning applications, roughly one per meeting; about 40 miscellaneous questions, concerns, and ideas from parishioners ranging from recycling to gutter clearing; we have offered our opinions on various matters to 'higher authorities' (some of which have been listened to);  we are in regular contact with Waste department (they don't like to be called 'The Rubbish

 department) over the frequent need to get fly-tipped rubbish cleared...and so on.

Our Parish website contains much useful information seems to attract about 40 visits per month (I have excluded visits from the web administrator). I can't tell whether this 40 per month is 10 parishioners looking at it 4 times each, or one parishioner looking at it 40 times, but if it's that, I commend him, or her, for their perseverance... and if you have access and haven't yet looked at the site, please give it a go, and tell us how it might be improved.

There is a good plan for the restoration of the cart pond, but at present there's no funds to fulfil that plan. I really must thank Colin Baldwin and Dave Shepherd for their continuing perseverance in pursuing possible sources of funding.

I can't, however, thank individually all those amongst you who have contributed to the quality of life in Ufton because there are so many of you who do make a contribution, like the Fete, Harvest Supper, Carols and Pancake Race. And not just those who live here, but also those from other organisations who have helped and supported us again in 2010. 

Our role as Parish Councillors ends in May, and I know that at least 2 councillors will stand down.  There will be an election for new councillors in May. Please do turn out to vote for your new council. Most importantly, please, if you are interested in joining the team, put your name forward – talk to our Parish Clerk Jane for details about registering as a candidate, or any of us if you need more insight into what's involved.

Finally, thanks to all the Speakers who came here tonight and to you the small but very high quality audience.


 The meeting closed at 9.20 pm

 Chairman....................................
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